
Tri – V Umph 

February 2006

President’s Message

Super bowl is coming to Detroit and I will be in Florida playing golf. What a bummer, ha,ha. Go LIONS ha,ha,ha............January is always a relaxing month after the holiday season when we start thinking about spring. Thanks to John Clingerman and council for a fun filled curling party. Wish I could have been there. Have a great February and don't forget to take care of your sweetie.  Jack
Calendar of Events 

February





April 

16th Wives Club – Jacqui Schaefer 7:00

1st Final Pinochle

19th Couples Social 12 – 2



12th Men’s meeting








20th Wives meeting – Babs Wagner

March 

4th Pinochle 





August 

8th Men’s Meeting




11th, 12th, 13th Wives Weekend

11th Anniversary Party 5:30 

16th Wives meeting-Delores McMillan



Next Newsletter Deadline Sunday March 5th.

March Birthdays





March Anniversaries

3rd Victoria Angelosanto




3-22-03 Bill & Michelle Trachsel

4th Terry Dunham & Barb Gies 

7th Dave Ruetenik

8th Bill Suchner

      Dick Barnes

17th Marlene Wutka 

19th  Mike Lardin 

20th Rich Parker & Ellie Connolly

28th John Clingerman

29th Bill Trachsel (young)

30th  Cal Cashman 

31st Art Dushary & Geri Ruetenik

Couples February Event

The winter event is just about upon us. We are reserving a few pool tables at Snooker's Pool and Pub (Livonia location) on February 19th from 12: 00 till 2:00. The price is approximately 10 to 12 dollars a person but will change according to how many attend. The more the merrier. There will be sandwiches and pop supplied. They also have dartboards (soft tip only). So bring yourself on out for friendly gathering. Please contact Mike Trachsel or Dion Angelosanto so we can plan accordingly.  Mike Trachsel at (586) 909-3284  - mtrachsel@misd.net Dion Angelosanto at (734)422-3501 - dangelosanto@hotmail.com
TRI-V ANNIVERSARY PARTY UPDATE:
WHERE:       Maples of Novi

WHEN:         March 11, 2006  (Saturday)

AGENDA:    Cocktails at 5:30pm; Dinner at 7:00pm

                      Installation of Officers

                      Entertainment

Please contact a committee member no later than February 24th if you are planning to attend Committee Members: Cal Cashman, Jay Trachesel, Geoff Steinhauer, Rich Parker

Pinochle Schedule

	
	
	

	March 4th
	
	

	Host - Cashman Cal/Jan
	Host - Mackson John/Robyn
	Host - Stress Ken/Katie

	Connolly Terry/Ellie
	Massoll Bud/Ginny
	Utener Tom/Bonnie

	Clingerman John/Donna
	Steinhauer Geoff/Sherry
	Lardin Mike/Matt Hollebecke

	Lardin John/Judy
	Angelosanto Dion/Ann Marie
	Trachsel Jeff/Karen

	Forsyth /Ryan
	Barnes Brett/Lynne
	Schaefer Jack/Jacqui

	Kuhr Bob/Sherry
	Trachsel Brian/Jane
	Anderson Lee/Marian

	Angelosanto Nick/Vickie
	Hoffman George/Peg
	Gies Tim/Karlyn 

	
	
	Romas/Earl Tischler

	
	
	


Final Pinochle is Saturday April 1st.  Mark your calendars, as it is the first day of the month.

Tim will not be around in February so if you must cancel call Ken Stress.  Do not call you host
January Pinochle at Schaefer’s 

Cards at Schaefers was the best ever as we had a special guest Dominick Mackson. It did not matter if the cards and food were good, the baby was excellent. We were all very blessed to share the evening with him. A special thank you to Peggy and George for switching from Kuhr's to our house to make the sixth couple. Our scores ranged from 32 to 5. We shared the evening with Ginny and Bud, Vicki and Nick, Robyn and John, Karlyn and Tim and George and Peggy. Little Dominick stayed up all evening and had smiles as he was going out the door. Then again maybe he was laughing at Tim's singing. 
FEBRUARY PINOCHLE AT THE LARDIN’S

Because of the Florida Golf Trip Judy and John Lardin hosted February pinochle a week early on January 28th.  Our guests for the evening were Mike Lardin and Matt Vanhollebeke, Jan and Cal Cashman, Vickie and Nick Angelosanto, Anne Marie and Dion Angelosanto, Ellie and Terry Connolly and Jacqui and Jack Schaefer.  We drew numbers for seating and glad to say that the couples got split up.  Judy fixed a wonderful meal of swiss steak, green beans, mashed potatoes and a green lettuce with peas and stuff. As you can guess, John did not eat any.  The cards were FINALLY good for the host as John came in first with 27.5 points, Ellie second with 25 points, Vickie third with 24 points and Judy and Mike tying for fourth with 23.5 points.  The guys talked about their upcoming golf getaway on Wednesday and the girls just talked.  2.5 pounds of cashews later we broke up for the evening with all of us having a wonderful evening.

CURLING AND CARDS IN WINDSOR

The 2006 Council party was held at the Roseland Golf and Curling Club on January 14th.  13 members and 16 non-members attended the event.  18 people participated in curling and the remaining 11 who we thought would play cards did not because they found the crazy people on the ice were so entertaining.  After curling we all had a buffet dinner that included a variety of salads, pasta, meats, and fish.  For dessert a cake was provided by the committee. Several curling participants fell on the ice, but thankfully there were no serious injuries (as far as we know).  Roseland did an excellent job of providing instruction for curling and everyone seemed to enjoy the buffet.

Council Party Committee

2006 Wives Weekend

OK LADIES LISTEN UP.............This is our summer get away weekend, August 11,12,and 13.   If you enjoy wine this is a must, as we will be following a wine trail. Other attractions will be included and more information will follow. Please mark your calendar and keep it open for this fun filled weekend. Any questions please call 248-349-7359. Love, Jacqui

Florida Anniversary Party

On Friday, Jan.13, 18 Tri-vers met at La Quinta Motel in Clearwater, Fl. to celebrate 69 years of Tri-v. Our founder Ray Suchner was there plus Lu Wagner & Art Trachsel joined in 1939.  We met in the party room & after greeting each other, Jim Delanoy & Art Trachsel did a couple of skits. We then went around the group listening to updates on each one, Happy hour got serious until a nice catered roast beef dinner was brought in. After dinner we played Whist with winning team being Ray Suchner, Lu Wagner, Marline Wutka, & Art Trachsel.  Saturday morning we caravanned over To Top of the World complex, where Jim & Doris live. It is a huge complex with 93 buildings, two golf courses, recreation center, in season, about 10,000 residents.  Jim & Doris' condo is beautiful & spacious. One carload went over to Clearwater, the other two went back to the motel and had lunch. Some played cards, some napped and then happy hour began. We then went to a Cracker Barrel for dinner & then back to get some serious card playing in.  Sunday morning and after breakfast, good byes were said and we went our separate ways. Thanks to the club, our Friday night dinner was free. Attending were: Ray & Dorothy Suchner, Bill & Shirley Suchner, Dennis & Marline Wutka, Don & Barb Wallace, Cy & Dorothy Richeson, Bill & Onallee Trachsel, Dave & Geri Ruetenik, Lu Wagner, Art Trachsel, and our hosts for the weekend, Jim Delanoy & Doris McLean.


                       


Trifles
On January 28, at a recognition luncheon, Art Trachsel was one of the honorees for his work in coordinating 5 blood drives a year for the past nine years. This was put on

by the Meadows Community Association where Art lives.

Ken & Diane Plocharczyk are heading down to Florida on Feb 11. They will spend time with Art Trachsel for a few days before heading down to Captiva  Island for 5 days. Then Diane will fly home, but Ken will  stay with Art & visit family and friends in various parts of Florida before flying home on March 11.


A developer is trying to buy Briney Breezes in Florida where Don & Dory Gasco live. Don is one of our 3 remaining original members. Their mobile home park sits in a choice location between the Atlantic Ocean & the Intercoastal Waterway, near Boca Raton. All the units there are individually owned & the developer is offering one million dollars to each owner to buy their units. Don & Dory do not want to move & are rejecting the offer. As they say at this time of their lives, there's more to life than money. We hope all works out well for them.


Lu wagner's youngest daughter, Wendy, played in a girls hockey league in Michigan before moving to the San Francisco area. Now some nearly 25 years later she is once again playing hockey and as Lu told us....she had 4 games to play in January before going to Las Vegas for a tournament. The ladies are amazing. 


Kirk Trachsel is in the process of moving to Las Vegas. After 27 years of living in the Los Angelis area his work appears to work better there than L.A. This is a major step for this talented drummer and his family is hoping it works out well.
        

Please keep Stan Reid and his wife Pat in you prayers, it seems Stan is battling Bladder Cancer and his Pat has had her second leg amputated, she is diabetic...they have move back from Florida and Stan is living with a son Russell in Jackson, Michigan.  Pat is in a nursing home.  Below is Stan’s address for cards.  I assume that he can get cards to Pat.  Both Stan and Pat are in good spirits but cards can only help that to continue. 
 

STAN REID

C/O

5028 GRANDE VIEW LANE

JACKSON MICH. 49201

517 796-1609

 

Several Tri-V men are heading for the annual Florida golf outing on Wednesday February 1st.   Vickie and Ellie will be meeting their husbands the following week for a longer stay.  

Tim and Karlyn also head to Florida on Feb. 3rd until the 12th.   They will be staying with Bill and Onallee Trachsel.

Terry and Susie Dunham will be traveling a lot this spring. Florida in mid-February, Dayton Ohio for the Erma Bombeck writer's conference in March, Williamsburg Virginia in April, Houston Texas and Hawaii in May and June. They'll have a real taste of what retirement is all about.

Vickie Angelosanto's mom seems to be doing very good after her surgery.  They are looking forward to her visiting this summer, since her medical problems kept her in Arizona last year.
Peg and Bob went on an 8-day cruise on a new ship the Carnival Liberty.  It was a good cruise but the ship was a little too big 3000 people. Bob won $700.00 in the casino though. We went to a great place for dinner, for Peg’s 81st birthday. Not only will we both be 81 this year but we will also have our 60th anniversary. Getting up there but still hanging in.

Jenna Barnes (daughter of Brett and Lynn) was in the K of C regional spelling bee on Jan 28th.  She finished in fifth place.  Congratulations to her!! We are so proud of our girl.

As reported last month Judy, Mike and John Lardin made a quick six-day trip to San Antonio to see Kim, Larry and Christine.  The weather was good and John got in two rounds of golf and Mike three rounds in preparation for the Florida trip.  With the hurricanes last fall and Judy’s planned retirement the 1st of May, they decided to forgo their annual trip to Cancun in February and instead join John’s two sisters and brother-in-law for a trip to Las Vegas the end of March for four days.  Between the Florida Golf Trip and Vegas trip John hopes to work in one trip to San Antonio with Judy and maybe, maybe, maybe a second trip in the middle of the week alone.  Sure don’t know what Judy and John will do once Judy retires and is no longer hindered by her work schedule? 

The next best thing to going to Disney is having grandchildren call from the Park as they experience each ride or event. Our daughter must have sensed our desire to join them on their trip as she was using her cell a lot to keep in touch. This was the highlight of our January along with celebrating Jack's birthday in Grand Rapids. Jack's mother of 92 wanted to help celebrate Jack's special day so all the grandchildren and their parents packed up and traveled her direction. It was fun being together for this big event.  Hugs, Jacqui
Nick's Angelosanto’s nephew Michael passed away on Sunday January 29th.  Some of you knew him from past Children's Christmas parties or Camp Dearborn.  He was special to Nick and I wanted to share this information with you.  Below is the obituary from the Free Press.
Love, V

 

Michael E. Angelosanto

Age 34. Beloved father of Amelia and Felicia. Loving son of RoseMary McNitt and the late Michael. Dear brother of Joseph and David, Reeve, Michelle Young and Ryan. Dear grandson of Rosa and Joe, Sitdo and Minnie. Step-son of Tommy McNitt, Kristine Deyo Angelosanto. Nephew of Dominic and Vicki, Sally and Rick Layton. Visitation Thursday February 2nd 2-9 p.m., A.H. Peters Funeral Home 32000 Shoenherr at Masonic (13½ Mile), Warren. Committal service Friday February 3rd 1:30 p.m. at Holy Sepulchre Cemetery, 25800 W. Ten Mile Rd. (at Beech) Southfield. Memorial contribution to Amelia and Felicia Angelosanto Trust Fund.

FLORIDA GOLF
February 1st, Wednesday, saw John and Mike Lardin, Nick Angelosanto, Matt Vanhollebeke, Jack Schaefer and Terry Connolly, our weather man, making the annual trip, 20th anniversary year, for a round of winter golf.  It all started in January 1986 when Nick, John and Cal Cashman made a trip to Arizona.  At the time the government had just deregulated the airlines and, if I remember correct, our airfare was a promotion one of $99 round trip.  We stayed at the Marriott Mountain Shadow Resort and John and Cal made their first trip to Mexico.  Cal spent time in almost every shop looking for carved wooden ducks.  Since that first trip Nick is the only one not missing a trip and John has missed two of them when he started working at Northwest in 1996 and 1997.  Some of the Club Members who have made the trip over the years are Bob Wendt, Glenn Stock, Terry Dunham, George Hoffman, Cal Cashman, Lee Anderson, Mark Elliott, Roman Bliudzius, Brian Lardin and Bill Petres.   It seems that the only time we have had bad weather is when Terry Connolly has gone with us.  The forecast for this year is high 70s to 80 on Thursday and Friday and a chance of thundershowers on Saturday.  Some of the memories are unforgettable from the first trip down Bourbon Trip when we went to Mississippi and was in New Orleans for Mardi Gras to Bob Wendt in the BRIGHT red pants splitting out the seat on the very first hole.  If any of the wives are wondering what they would like to surprise their Honey’s for Christmas or birthday contact Nick or John and we can include them in next year.   We are able to work around any number that want to go and are not limited to only TRI-V Members.

MEMORIES FROM THE FEBRUARY 1996 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

In looking back at the February 1995 issue of TRI-V Umph there was no reports of any TRI-V Members or their family being in ill health.    Most of the articles were duplicates, reminders, that were published in the January 1995 Issue.  The Winter Event was still the Vipers Game at the Palace of Auburn Hills on March 9th, the Girls weekend on May 17th – 19th at Candlestone Golf Resort, Belding, Final Pinochle at Hawthrone Valley Country Club on April 13th and the Anniversary Party at Bay Pointe Golf Club on March 16th.  There was a report on the Council Party held at Hawthorne Valley Country Club on January 13th with 41 in attendance.  There was dinner followed by games (the weeni dip one of them) and Vickie Angelosanto, Jan Cashman and Ellie Connolly were the big winners for the evening. There were articles on Pinochle at the Ayotte’s, Wutka’s and Angelosanto’s with Nick and Vickie being an accident zone. There was an article on Couples Golf running from the 1st part of May and ending with a final weekend the last weekend of August.

Pinochle through February had Karly Gies in first with 132.5 points, Brian Trachsel in second with 127 points and Kathie Dushary third with 125 points.

MEMORIES FROM THE FEBRUARY 2000 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

Several TRI-V Members were not suffering from various ailments and we continued to remember them in our prayers.  Jack Henry, one of our founding members and his wife Veda, were in failing health, in Arizona.  Brady Brenton, another founding member, was also in failing health, unable to walk and Pat Foley continued to have trouble with his hand.  The Winter Event was set for Paisano’s and Joey’s Comedy Club, Dearborn.  The new cookbook being prepare by the Girls Club was nearing approaching the cut off date for recipes.  The 63rd Anniversary Party for TRI-V was set for March 10th at El Dorado Country Club, Commerce.  The Girls Club was preparing to celebrate their 60th Anniversary with a Motor coach trip to spend a weekend in Chicago.  The Florida Anniversary was celebrated on February 2nd with 27 in attendance.  Pinochle standings through the month of February had Lou Koewler in first with 127 points, Judy Lardin in second with 116.5 points, John Lardin in third with 113.5 points and Sophia Ayotte and Brian Trachsel tied for fourth with 112 points.  

This is another view of our past.  Ten years ago Ken and Diane Plocharczyk were moving into their new home by Bogie Lake, five years Ken and Diane were moving into there home in Grand Rapids area.  MMMMMMM wonder if we will be reading about another move in five years?   In reading about the disaster at Nick and Vickie’s as host for pinochle 10 years ago it involved many there.  Vickie was mixing a jar of baby carrot food in as part of the cake receipt but one was spaghetti, Curt Martin took a spill going down the stairs and the bottle of pop broke and fizzled all over.  Once cards got started Suzanne was testing her shuffleboard skills as a candy dish somehow took a spill and broke then as Vickie was cleaning up she tipped a tray holding some china, two saucers and a sugar bowl broke.  Curt did come in second with 32.5 points and Suzanne with 29 points.  Vickie did get 20.5 points for the night.  These are some of the new memories that happen but what about the older memories?  Dig out some of those old pics of when you were small or with your kids when they were small.  Tell them about them so when the time comes they can show them to your grandkids so they will have some memory of you.  Another memory approaching will be February 1st when the Nick, John, Mike, Matt, Jack and Terry make a trip to Florida for 5 days of golf.  It was 20 years ago that Nick, John and Cal made the first trip, that one to Arizona, and there are fond memories of that one as well as subsequent ones.  Think back 10 years ago when the guys and gals made a trip to Florida for a week of golf and the fun we had.  Don’t let those memories fade into uncharted areas that will be forgotten forever.  Until then continue to look after one another until we see you in print next month, the Good Lord willing.
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